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February 22, 2021

 
Kristen Clarke  
President and Executive Director 
Lawyers’ Committee for Civil Rights Under Law 
1500 K Street NW, Suite 900 
Washington, DC 20005 

 
Dear Ms. Clarke: 
 
I want to congratulate you on your nomination for Assistant Attorney General for the Department of 
Justice’s Civil Rights Division by President Biden. 
 
While the International Association of Chiefs of Police (IACP) has peripheral engagement with the Civil 
Rights Division, my experience suggests that successful candidates selected to lead the Division are 
communicative, fair, and transparent. Given our direct working relationship in our respective roles, you 
have demonstrated those qualities in our collective Lawyers’ Committee and IACP efforts. Our partnership 
personifies the impact the policing and civil rights communities can have when working together to 
address complex issues -- as our joint efforts have spanned from addressing challenges within a local 
police organization to building a national effort to enhance the response to hate crimes. 
 
I wish you well in the confirmation process and offer my appreciation for your willingness to serve. If 
confirmed, I look forward to continuing our solid working relationship as you bring your professional 
hallmarks -- communicativeness, fairness, and championing of transparency – to your new role. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Vincent Talucci 
IACP Executive Director / Chief Executive Officer 


